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Title: Bennett Street Bridge Maintenance Project – Authorization to Bid 

CEQA: Categorically Exempt – Section 15301 “Existing Facilities” 

Recommendation: That Council 1) approve the findings that the project is categorically 
exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA); and 2) 
authorize the advertisement for bids. 

 

Prepared by: Bjorn P. Jones, PE, City Engineer 

Council Meeting Date:  7/23/2024                  Date Prepared:  7/17/2024 

Agenda:  Consent                    

 
Background Information:  The Bennett Street Bridge Maintenance Project involves the 
pavement resurfacing of a section of Bennett Street from East Main Street to Hansen 
Way.  Project work includes pavement grinding, replacement and overlay, utility 
adjustments, pavement marking and striping.  
 
The street improvements associated with this project are exempt from environmental 
review pursuant to Section 15301 “Existing Facilities” of the CEQA Guidelines. 
 
Copies of the plans and specifications for the Bennett Street Bridge Maintenance Project 
are available for review in the Engineering Division office at City Hall. The total project 
cost is estimated at $110,000. 
 
The award of a construction contract is anticipated to occur in September 2024, with 
construction to follow in Fall 2024. Staff requests that Council authorize the bidding 
process for construction of this project. 
 
Council Goals/Objectives:  The Bennett Street Bridge Maintenance Project executes 
portions of work tasks towards achieving/maintaining Strategic Plan Goal – City 
Infrastructure Investment 
 
Fiscal Impact:   The Bennett Street Bridge Maintenance Project was budgeted at 
$115,000 in the 24/25 FY CIP Budget, funded with a combination of Highway Bridge 
Program (HBP) funds and matching local gas tax funds.  
 
Funds Available:   Yes    Account #:  300-406-TBD 
 
Reviewed by: City Manager   Attachments: None 


